THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

December 7, 1983

Dear Margaret:

I sincerely appreciate your positive response to
my decision to certify that Argentina has made
significant improvements in human rights. We are
sensitive to your concerns on this matter. As we
indicated, certification does not mean arms sales
and, in any case, any request will be evaluated
carefully on a case-by-case basis. We will
consult closely with you prior to any proposed
major sale.

George Shultz will discuss this issue with
Geoffrey Howe in Brussels this week. I agree with
the approach you outlined in your letter for the
public presentation of our certification decision.
We will cooperate fully with your government on
all public affairs aspects of the certification
process.

George Bush will inform President-elect Alfonsin
of our mutual desire to see the Falklands issue
resolved peacefully. The Vice President's visit
represents our hope that the inauguration of the
Alfonsin government will be a major step forward
in the new political process in Argentina =-- one
that will adhere to the democratic ideals we both
hold so dear.

With warm wishes,

Sincerely,

The Right Honorable
Margaret Thatcher, M.P.
Prime Minister

London







10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 8 December, 1983

The Prime Minister has asked me to
thank you for your letter of 8 December
enclosing a message from President Reagan.

His Excellency The Honourable Charles Price II







EMBASSY OF THE
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
LONDON

December 8, 1983

Dear Prime Minister:
I have been asked to deliver the attached
message to you from President Reagan, which

was received at the Embassy early this morning.

Sincerely,

Charles H. Price, II
Ambassador

Enclosure

SECRET

The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, M.P.,
Prime Minister,
10 Downing Street,
TOnaoRn;: SW.. 1L




